  
As you know This is my body is a sex and relationships programme which has been designed so that you cover the relationships aspect in the classroom and the parents talk about puberty to their own children at home.

This note is to give some suggestions as to how you can promote and support parents in this role. 

The Introductory Meeting for Parents

Our first suggestion is that you make the parents’ materials a primary focus of your Introductory Meeting for Parents.  

At the introductory meeting you will describing both your role as teacher and their role as parents in this scheme.  
You should say to the parents that while their child is working through This is my body, this opens up a good opportunity to talk to their child about puberty.

Make sure you have copies of the leaflet for boys and the leaflet for girls available.

You will know the families in your class.  With this in mind we suggest that you go through the leaflets with the parents at the meeting.  
You may want to read aloud each leaflet in full.  Or you may want to select a few paragraphs to read aloud and just mention the other topics which are covered.

A further suggestion is that you ask the parents to break up into groups to talk about the leaflets. 
This would give parents an opportunity to share ideas and experiences and also to help them feel supported in this task.   

This approach will help those parents who might not be comfortable about reading through a leaflet on their own.  

Sending the leaflets out during the programme

We do strongly recommend that the school sends out the leaflets to parents once the programme is underway.  We have included a draft covering letter.  Parents may take home copies of the leaflets after the meeting, but these could get lost or forgotten.

While parents have the freedom to choose when and how they talk to their children about puberty, the school has a role in encouraging them to do this.   The leaflets for parents have been written so that schools have a resource to support parents in this important job.

What the Catholic Church teaches about the role of parents

The Catholic church is clear in its teaching that parents are the only ones, except in extraordinary circumstances, who should talk about sexuality to their own children.

The ethos of  This is my body is based on this fundamental teaching.

The following extracts are taken from an important document The Truth and Meaning of Human Sexuality which was produced by the Pontifical Counsel for the Family.

“Each child is a unique and unrepeatable person and must receive individualized formation. Since parents know, understand and love each of their children in their uniqueness, they are in the best position to decide what the appropriate time is for providing a variety of information, according to their children's physical and spiritual growth. No one can take this capacity for discernment away from conscientious parents.”
“It is recommended that respect be given to the right of the child and the young person to be adequately informed by their own parents on moral and sexual questions …”
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